
Reedley College Council
01/25/12

Minutes
	Present:
	Lacy Barnes, Marilyn Behringer, Donna Berry, Mitjl Capet, David Clark, Cheryl Hesse, Melanie Highfill, Lisa McAndrews, Michelle Stricker (on behalf of Laurie Tidyman-Jones), Bill Turini, Kayla Urbano, Stephanie Vazquez, Joseph Libby


	Absent:
	Brett Nelson, Brian Shamp


	Guests:
	Donna Baker-Geidner, Eileen Apperson


	
	Action Items


	Program Review Summaries
	David Clark motioned to accept the following program review summaries:
Accounting, Business Administration, Economics, EOPS, Food and Nutrition, Information Systems, Office Technology, and Statistics. Kayla Urbano seconded. Motion carried.



	Approval of Minutes
	It was requested that for clarification purposes, the last sentence regarding program review summaries be amended to read: “The program review committee found that the goals from all other reports were substantiated.” Bill Turini moved to approve the minutes as amended and Melanie Highfill seconded. Motion carried.


	
	

	Integrated Planning
	There was discussion regarding the Integrated Planning insert. Academic senate noted the following:
· The Key Components were not a comprehensive list.

· The phrase “in addition” should be deleted from the beginning of the fourth sentence.

· There was stated concern regarding the model and a decision making model might serve the purpose better.

· The important documents on page three might be better placed at the beginning of the document.
· On page two in the “modified and evaluated” section, “evaluated is not necessary”.
· The model at the bottom of page two refers to budget allocation prioritization. On page three it is referred to as the resource allocation process. Consistent terminology is recommended.
· There should be discussion about scope and jurisdiction.

· An example of integrated planning in operation would be helpful to understanding the document.

Student government and classified senate have yet to look at the document. Classified senate was waiting for updates. Dr. Capet suggested waiting for definitions of integrated planning from the district and accreditation. It was stated that the insert will be used to define integrated planning, not change any current processes.

It was discussed whether or not this document should be sent back to the strategic planning committee or be a task of college council. It was decided that revising the document is in the purview of college council.

Melanie Highfill motioned to postpone approval of the integrated planning insert until we received definitions from accreditation and the district. Bill Turini seconded. Motion carried.


	
	Information Items:


	District Strategic Planning
	Dr. Marilyn Behringer reported that there has been an ad-hoc group working on district strategic planning. Last year, and update of the 2008 strategic plan was completed and the plan was changed from a three-year to a four-year. The district will now begin working on a new strategic plan. The first step occurred at the January 24th board meeting where trustees participated in a visioning session. The next step will be a strategic discussion held at Fresno City College. All district employees and student leaders were invited to the event on February 17th in OAB 251 at 1:00 p.m.


	Strategic Planning Representative
	It was determined that the College Council representative is a voting member of the strategic planning committee. Because of this, the committee agreed to continuing representation. Dr. Behringer is the chair but that might cause conflict as she wouldn’t be voting for College Council. No one volunteered to participate on the Strategic Planning Committee. Dr. Capet will ask members individually. 


	Draft Laptop Loan Policy
	As a part of the Title V program, a laptop loan program has been started. Currently, there are nine laptops that will be available for students to borrow. A draft of the policy that they would be required to sign was distributed. Eventually, more laptops will be purchased and available to borrow. Until more are received, students will only get to borrow them for two hours and must stay in the library with them. When more laptops are received, a new policy will be written that allows students to take the laptops anywhere on campus and keep them for four hours. Some members of the committee expressed that it might not be a good idea to let the laptops out of the library but there were no concerns regarding the current policy.


	Future Agenda Items
	A question was asked about summer session. Dr. Capet reported that there were no additional details. We know at this point, there will be no summer classes starting on or before June 30th. Offering classes after that date would mean offering fewer fall or summer classes.
In the fall, the academic senate executive committee began working on a program discontinuation policy. Discussion on the policy should start occurring in other groups.



